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Management Committee Be a Friend. Bring a Friend.
President — Joel Coté
Past President — Lorna Eadie Hocking Our next meeting will be Wednesday, November 13
First Vice President — Lynda Taylor Basilij at 10:00 at the P&H Centre

Second Vice President — VACANT
Secretary — Jan Stocovaz

Treasurer — Judy Turnbull Our next Management Committee Meeting
Programme Co-chairs- Bob Farrow, Karen Creighton will take place on Tuesday November 5
Membership Chair — Joan Ferguson at 9:30a.m.

Communications - Loretta Dunn

Activity Group Chair—Sheryl Newton

Greeter Co-chairs —Jeanne Kucan, Wendy McDougall National website: www.PROBUS.org/5ontario.htm
Hospitality — Karen Farrow, Helen Peppler

November speaker ¢ Kaye Leslie

Kaye Leslie and her seeing eye dog Storm have recently moved to Huntsville from Toronto. A native of Neustadt,
Kaye earned her Bachelor’s Degree at University of Western Ontario in London. She recently completed a
Master’s Degree in Disability Studies at York University.

Kaye’s professional career has ranged from not-for-profit (CNIB) to banking, where she has held leadership roles
in Human Resources. She has long been an advocate for accessibility and employment for people with
disabilities. The recipient of multiple awards for her volunteer work and advocacy, Kaye is the ultimate
networker, who loves nothing better than a good conversation.

From performing stand-up comedy to skiing, scuba diving, waterskiing and cooking, she approaches every
activity with passion. Kaye and her neighbours successfully sponsored a refugee Syrian family’s immigration to
Toronto, and she can’t wait to bring them to Muskoka for a visit. Kaye loves to travel and spends a week every
winter in the US, cross-country skiing with “Ski for Light”, an annual event for blind and disabled skiers founded
in Norway decades ago. Becoming a member of Probus is something Kaye sees as a great opportunity to build
relationships with new friends to learn more about all the activities and cultural events Huntsville has to offer.
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Our October speaker - Dr. Alan Morgan

Dr. Morgan became interested in rocks and geology at a very young age. Eventually, that interest
led to becoming a professor in the subject, lecturing at the University of Waterloo from 1971 to his
retirement in the spring of 2009.

While at Waterloo he travelled to Iceland during the 1973 eruption of the volcano Eldfell, to gather
rock samples. Fortunately, he also had a 16mm camera along and the footage taken, along with
that from a second trip became a documentary for “The Nature of Things” aired on CBC and PBS in
1974. He has received several awards from the Royal Society of Canada as well as the Geological
Association of Canada for outstanding efforts in communicating science to the public.

Since his retirement, Dr. Morgan and his wife Anne have travelled extensively and he speaks on a
variety of subjects ranging from geology to history, natural history and biology.

For our October meeting he spoke on climate change and provided much evidence of global
warming around the world and that temperatures are rising more dramatically than predicted.

The Top 5 things everyone should know about climate change:

1. ItISreal!

2: Rapidly rising climate is the result of human activity through carbon dioxide and methane
releases over the past 170 years.

3. A warming atmosphere will cause more ocean evaporation.

4. More moisture in the atmosphere will lead to more weather variability and to drastically
increased energy. This will result in more and larger storms (hurricanes, cyclones, typhoons), more
flooding in areas of high precipitation and more droughts in arid areas.

5. Increasing atmospheric heat will melt ice and permafrost, resulting in higher sea-levels, sea-
water incursions into low-lying coastal areas and more population displacement as productive
agricultural land and urban areas become inundated. There will be major financial and social
implications as a result.

Here is what individuals can do in their communities:

1. Purchase fuel efficient vehicles, preferably electric.

2. Make your home more energy efficient.

3. Lobby for more efficient mass-transportation.

4. Eat food from local sources wherever possible.

5. Plant a few trees that are adapted (and suitable) to your local environmental region.




Group Activities

9 Potluck - The next Potluck will be on November 18 at 12 noon at Hope Community Church.

9 Dinner Club: Our dinner was hosted by Pat and Leigh Butler - a wonderful meal was had by all
(below left).

1 Plant Based Foodie group - has 10 members and is now full. We alternate our luncheons at
members’ homes. At our fall luncheon (above right, from left to right): Kathleen Crawford, Helen
Peppler, Willie Wilson, Marilyn Ross, (taking the photo Joan Roseborough). Several members were
absent.

9 Travel: 2020/2021 Big Trip - Time to start thinking about the next big trip. Bring your ideas to the
next meeting, which will be held on November 26 at the Curling Club. Please RSVP to
s.newton@eastlink.ca. The meeting portion will start at 11:30. For clarification: by replying to attend

at the Curling Club, you will be responsible for the cost of the dinner. There is however no charge for
missing a meeting at Tommy D's.

91 Scrabble - Scrabble is off to a fine start again for the season. We have 3 new members who have joined
us (fills in for the 3 members who will miss some of the games). In the very first game Ruth Linnen and
Liz Pybus each managed to use all their tiles in a single go, thus earning each of them the 50
point bonus. Show offs! Still we remain a casual, friendly group of scrabblers who play hard but look
forward to our tea and sweet treat at the end. Join us anytime.

Craft Group Update

The craft group has had two workshops to date. The first was Corn Stock Decorating with Lynda Scully on
September 23rd and 27" at the ScuIIy homestead. The second workshop was All-Occasion Card Making with
Jeannette Wilken on October 1% at her home.

Important note: The bus trip to the One-Of-A-Kind Craft Show in Toronto, through Hanover Holiday Tours still
has 24 seats available. The date of the trip is November 27, 2019. Per Person Price of $76.00 includes: HST,
Motor coach transportation, Admission to One of a Kind Show, and services of a Hanover Holidays Tour
Director. The motor coach has plenty of storage underneath for your purchases. The Enercare Centre is fully

accessible. This is a great opportunity to purchase gifts for the special people in your life or those who are
hard to buy for.
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Three of the four cards
made at the workshop.

September 27 ™ Corn Stalk Decorating
participants: L to R. Lynda Scully & workshop
leader, Jeannette Wilken, Yvonne Carroll, &

Susan Leidel.

e Hanover
Public
Library

ﬂ October 26, noon — 4 pm: Indigenous mask-making workshop and reconciliation teaching with Metis
elder Diane Owen. Spend some time with Diane as she shares the spiritual teachings of our First
Nations and create something both beautiful and meaningful for you. Cost is $25; please pre-register.

ﬂ October 28, 7 pm: Bestselling Canadian author and military historian Ted Barris will be in the Civic
Theatre, speaking about his new book. “Rush to Danger: Medics in the Line of Fire”. His most recent
books, “The Great Escape: A Canadian Story€ and “The Dam Busters: Canadian Airmen and the Secret
Raid against Nazi Germany”, were both Canadian bestsellers, examining the role of Canadians in two
legendary events of World War Il. Tickets are S5 and available in the library now.

ﬂ November 7 at 10:30 am: Coffee with a Pharmacist: Our favourite pharmacist, Jin Wei, will return to
the Hanover Library to speak about his work and to answer questions about medications. This is a free
program and everyone is welcome.

ﬂ On November 9 from 9am to 5pm the library is holding a 1 Day Book Sale and Silent Auction in the
Community Hall. They are now accepting gently used books, puzzles, DVDs, magazines and games.

ﬂ November 12 at 7 pm: Jeff Davis of Davishill Nursery will be doing a Winter Planter Demonstration.
Make your winter planters beautiful with Jeff's inspiration. Tickets are $3, available at the library.

ﬂ November 14 at 11 am: Sean Wraight from the Ontario Ministry of Transportation will be speaking
about safe driving for seniors. He will discuss the testing requirements for those 80 years and older, as
well as safety tips, and how to navigate roundabouts. This is a free program and everyone is welcome,
but please pre-register at the library as space is limited.

ﬂ November 23 at 7 pm at the Durham Community Hall: This year, the winner of Grey County Reads was
“Moon of the Crusted Snow” by Waubgeshig Rice. Now, some Grey County Libraries have teamed up
to present an author talk with the man himself! Tickets are $7 and are available at the Hanover or
West Grey library.

ﬂ November 28 at 6 pm: Make a beautiful living Christmas wreath with Angela Ferguson of Little Buds &
Posies! Using evergreens, baby’s breath, eucalyptus, and magnolia leaves, Angela will help you make a
beautiful and sweet-scented welcome for your home’s holiday visitors. Cost is $50, all materials
provided. Please pre-register at the library.




December 7 at 1 pm: Diane Owen will lead a workshop in making your own Christmas crackers. Make
something special to enjoy at Christmas dinner. Cost is $10, please pre-register at the library.

Coming Events

1 On November 7 from 9 am to 1:30 pm, the Hanover & District Hospital Auxiliary Gift Shop invites
you to check out all the new items and get your Christmas shopping done earl. There is even free
parking and numerous door prizes!

9 Atrip is planned to the Hamilton Theatre in Cambridge on Thursday, November 21°, tosee & 9 f F ]
0 KS a d¥cketd® $96 may be purchased at Grace United Church. Included is a luxury bus
ride and a hot buffet at noon at the Crossroads Restaurant in EImira. Bus will leave at 10:00 a.m.
and return to Hanover about 6:30 p.m.

1 Hanover Community Theatre - Sleeping Beauty Panto- December 13 & 14 at 7:30; December 15 at
2:00. Hanover Lions will be doing a fundraiser "Mix and Mingle" before the performances. If
the Travel group gets 10 or more members, Marg Poste will give a group rate of $14.00.

REMINDERS

9 Christmas Luncheon tickets are available for purchase until December 4, 2019.

During the months of October through December, Joel Cote will have the portable microphone system
stored at his house. Please give him a call if you need to pick it up for a PROBUS group function.

If you have signed up for an event (organized by another PROBUS member) and cannot go, it is your
responsibility to find a replacement or assume the cost of their ticket in the event that you cannot
attend. This way PROBUS members who planned an event are not left with a financial loss.

The Suggestion Box is out at every meeting — any speaker ideas always welcome.

A reminder to membersto & f dz3 lto m¥etingse help reduce our use of paper cups! Currently our
cups cannot be placed in the recycling bin. So in order to assist in using less land fill space, please stack
them in the plastic containers provided each meeting and they will take up less room.

When replying to emails from different PROBUS groups, please remember to not reply to all. This is
still an issue and a request for us to remind people was put into the Suggestion Box by two different
people. Thank you!




